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About 11:35 a.m., on August 18, 1976, Greater Cleveland 

Regional Transit Authority (RTA) train No. 461 struck the 
rear of train No. 409 which was standing near the East 79th 
Street Station in Cleveland. Twenty persons were injured 
and property damage was estimated to be $61,000. 

employed in the application of the automatic train stop (ATS) 
nullifies any protection that could be afforded by that system 
for an occupied signal block. Train No. 461 was only required 
to reduce speed to pass a stop signal with the trip arm in an 
up position. However, after No. 461 passed the stop signal, 
it resumed speed and passed the stop signal of the occupied 
block. The trip arm at this signal was not activated. Safety 
for the movement of the train rested with the operator, who 
failed to discharge his responsibility, sped past the signal, 
and struck the standing train. 

- 1/ 
Investigation of the accident indicates that the method 

The investigation also disclosed that the operators are 
orally informed of operating and safety rules during training 
and that they are not provided with a copy of those rules. 
Since the operators are not given refresher courses, the 
rules become vague and some are forgotten. Some operators 
have an almost indifferent attitude to the rules. 

- 1/ For more detailed information on this accident, read 
"Railroad Accident Report, Rear End Collision of Two 
Greater Cleveland Regional Transit Authority Trains, 
Cleveland, Ohio, August 18, 1976" (NTSB-RAR-77-5). 
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